Subject: Strategic Alignment and Response to the Federal Health IT Strategic Plan
To the ONC forum,

With Lab Zero, | am pleased to submit our white paper, "Powering Community Health:
Transformation to 2030", as a complementary strategic vision in response to the recently released
Federal Health IT Strategic Plan. Our analysis and recommendations offer practical pathways and
solutions that resonate with the Federal goals, particularly focusing on enhancing community health
outcomes using innovative IT strategies.

Alignment with the Federal Strategy
Promote a Health IT Infrastructure that Supports Clinical and Community Health Needs:

Federal Goal: To enhance IT systems that support diverse clinical and community health
needs.

Our Observation and Solution: We emphasize the necessity to increase IT expenditures
substantially (50-100% by 2030) to develop robust infrastructures that can efficiently handle
enhanced digital health services and cyber threats.

Expand the Health IT Workforce to Support Critical Transformations:

Federal Goal: To develop a qualified workforce capable of managing and advancing health IT
systems.

Our Recommendation: Our research identifies a critical need for expanding IT staff and
integrating specialized roles such as Al developers, thereby supporting the federal initiative
to bolster workforce capabilities.

Enhance the Adoption and Usability of Electronic Health Records (EHRs):

Federal Goal: To improve the usability of health IT systems like EHRs for better health data
management and patient care.

Our Strategy: We propose a proactive partnership with EHR vendors to ensure these tools
are more customizable and capable of integrating advanced functionalities, promoting a
user-oriented development of health IT.

Secure Health Information and Enhance Data Protections:

Federal Goal: To ensure the security of health information and strengthen IT data protection

frameworks.



Lab Zero's Insights: Our white paper outlines strategic cloud migration and rigorous IT
security measures necessary to safeguard sensitive health data and enhance disaster
recovery capabilities.

We're committed to the vision outlined in the Federal Health IT Strategic Plan and we think our
detailed observations and tailored solutions can contribute to its successful implementation. We
advocate for the integration of our strategies by health IT policymakers, CHOs, and other
stakeholders to achieve a more resilient and innovative health technology ecosystem.

We are eager to engage in discussions to explore how these strategies can be adopted and adapted
by community health organizations nationwide. Please feel free to reach out to us for an in-depth

discussion or any collaborative opportunities.

Thank you for considering our insights. We look forward to the possibility of contributing actively to
national health IT initiatives.

Sincerely,

Matt Wilson
CTO of Lab Zero
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